
 

                                                                                                                                                                                

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 
 

BULLETIN NO. 893 
 

Date:     Friday 14
th

 September, 2018 
 

 

Week Commencing 17
th

 September  

Wednesday 19
th 

September - U11  Netball at Gateways School  

Friday 21
st

 September – Macmillan Coffee Morning in the hall – 8.15am 

 

Coming Soon 

Thursday 4
th

 October – Free Stay & Play at The Lodge for new and existing families with children 

aged between 18 months – 4 years old 

 

 

On Tuesday, we took the Heads of school to Stephen Smith’s Garden Centre to select a year 

tree, which Upper 6 planted on the school field this morning.  Reverend Weaver joined us for 

the planting ceremony and blessed the tree for us. 

 

    
 

 

Thank you to all families who came to our Form 5, LVI and UVI information evening on 

Wednesday.  We hope you all found it useful and informative. 

 

A huge thank you to The Friends for buying some super equipment for Kindergarten, as you can 

see the new kitchen looks fantastic and the children (and staff) are loving it, perhaps a bake off 

might be in order!  The Friends are very supportive and provide some lovely ‘extras’ for the 

children. 

 

   
  

 

Best wishes to you all from Mr N Saunders and all the staff. 

 

 

 
@LadyLanePark 



 

Parking  

 
We have already had a complaint from one of our neighbours regarding parking around school.  

Please don’t park in any of the (private) parking spaces or driveways allocated to their houses, or 

adjacent apartments.  Some parents have parked in such an inconsiderate way that residents are 

prevented from leaving their own property. Please use the school car park or park away from 

school and enjoy a short walk with your child. Also, please slow down as you approach the roads 

near school as we are encouraging more families to walk to school. Parking below the school car 

park (Byron Mews) should be avoided and speed past the main entrance to school should be 

very low.  

 

 
 

Menu 17.9.18 

 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

 

Friday 

Breaded Chicken 

Fillet & Quorn 

Fillet 

 

Fresh Salad in a 

wrap 

 

Sticky Krispy Bun 

Meatballs / Vegi 

balls in Tomato 

Sauce & Pasta 

 

Oatie Apple & 

Blackberry 

Crumble & Custard 

Chilli / Quorn chilli 

& Fluffy Rice 

 

Fruit Muffin 

Gammon / 

Vegetable Pastie 

 

Potatoes, 

Sweetcorn & 

Green Beans  

 

Rice Pudding & 

Jam  

Tuna Puffs 

 

Potato Wedges ,& 

Peas  

 

Flapjack 

 

 

 
Swimming Lessons  

 

Please could we also ask again that children do not bring swimming bags with long strings 

attached, last year there were a few accidents with children and staff tripping over the handles! 

 

Form 1 parents - swimming lessons for your children will not start until Monday 5
th

 November – 

but they will need the above ‘kit’ by then. 

 

Miss S Raw 

 

 

Violin/Guitar/Flute 

 

Sadly, Miss Shaw will no longer be joining us this year.  Miss Shaw has been with the school since 

1998 and has now taken up some teaching in Leeds.  We would like to take this opportunity to 

thank her for her dedication to the children over the years and wish her the best of luck for the 

future. 

 

We will be seeking a replacement in due course, so please keep a look out for further news in 

forthcoming bulletins 

Mr Saunders 

 

 

 



 

Clubs and Activities –Autumn Term 2018-19 

 
To start week commencing Monday 10

th
 September 2018 unless stated. 

 

  Location 

 

 

Day Time Hall/Gym Outside Classroom Staff 

 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir – starting week commencing 17
th

 

September. 

(F4-U6) 

Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis  

(L6-U6) 

  Miss Raw 

Mrs Mulligan 

 3.30-4.30   Art Club  

(F4-F5) 

Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30   Homework 

clinic (L6-U6) 

Mrs Arnold 

 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F4-F5)   Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.30 Jnr G&S  Gym/Music 

room 

Mrs Earl 

Mrs Lorimer 

 

 

 

Tuesday 3.30-5.30 Gym Club   Mrs Waters 

 

 

Wednesday 2.10-2.30 Table Tennis  

(F2-F3) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.15 Table Tennis 

(F4-F5) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-TBC Ballet   Mrs Prescott 

 3.30-5.30  Fixtures  Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Smith 

 7.00-8.00p.m Leavers’ Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F2-F3)   Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15  Activ-8 

(F1) 

 Mrs Kernick 

Mrs Wilson 

 9-12.30 Voice works   Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-5.00 Act 4 Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-4.15   STEM club 

(F3) 

Mrs Moffat 

 3.30-4.45  Football 

club 

(F2-U6) 

 Mr Walker 

Mr Saunders 

 3.30-4.45  Netball club 

(F4-U6) 

 Mrs Smith 

 

 

 

Friday 8.00-8.30 Jnr Running Club-– starting week commencing 17
th

 

September. 

(F4-U6) 

Mr Walker (Coordinator) 

 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6-U6) 

 

  Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Lady Lane Rewards and Sanctions F2 – UVI 

 

The sticker cards continue to be a hit with all the children involved and the children are again 

collecting stickers this term, eagerly aiming for at least 10 stickers so that they will take part in the 

end of term treat.  

 

Alongside the treats the children can also work towards their bronze (25), silver (50), gold (75) 

and platinum honours (100) certificates which will be presented in assembly when the relevant 

combined sticker total is achieved.   

 

STICKERS AWARDED FOR 

 

Table manners 

Opening doors 

Tidying up without being asked 

Setting a good example 

Sharing 

Saying please and thank you 

Sensible movement around the school 

 

This list is not exhaustive and any positive behaviour or actions that are deemed worthy of 

reward will be noted and stickers given. 

 

The demerits system also continues, with the children having very clear ideas of what will cause 

them to receive a demerit and the consequences for their actions.   The children are given warnings 

for behaviour that is not acceptable.  If 3 warnings are received in a day, a demerit will be given 

and the child will spend a period of their free time with Mr Walker, where they will be asked to 

think about their behaviour.  A letter will also be sent home for parents to sign so that you are fully 

aware of any demerits and can discuss them with the class teacher or Mr Walker, the Rewards and 

Sanctions Coordinator. 

 

WARNINGS ARE GIVEN FOR 

 

Deliberate disruption of a lesson or activity 

Wilful disobedience 

Replying rudely to an adult 

Reckless or aggressive play that could endanger or harm another child 
Deliberate Deception and/ or cheating 

 

BEHAVIOUR THAT BYPASSES THE DEMERIT 3 WARNINGS AND GOES STRAIGHT 

TO THE DEPUTY HEAD FOR IMMEDIATE DEMERIT 

 

Bullying 

Fighting/Violence directed to another person 

Theft 

Deliberate damage of property belonging to school or another pupil 

PLUS 

Any negative behaviour (outside those above) that the Senior Management Team or the 

Rewards and Sanctions Coordinator deem to be wholly unacceptable 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

Forest Schools 

We are delighted to be once again starting our whole school Forest School programme this 

term. Please see dates below:  

Autumn Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

 

19/09/18 Form 3 07/11/18 Form 2 

26/09/18 Form 4 14/11/18 Form 3 

03/10/18 Lower 6 21/11/18 Form 4 

10/10/18 Upper 6 28/11/18 Form 5 

17/10/18 Form 5 05/12/18 Lower 6 

 12/12/18 Upper 6 

 

Spring Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

 

09/01/19 Form 2 27/02/19 Form 2 

16/01/19 Form 3 06/03/19 Form 4 

23/01/19 Form 4 13/03/19 Form 3 

30/01/19 Form 5 20/03/19 Form 5 

06/02/19 Lower 6 27/03/19 Lower 6 

13/02/19 Upper 6 03/04/19 Upper 6 

 

Summer Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

 

24/04/19 Form 2 12/06/19 Form 2 

01/05/19 Form 3 19/06/19 Form 4 

08/05/19 Activity Week 26/06/19 Form 1 

15/05/19 Form 1 03/07/19 KG/LKG 

22/05/19 KG/LKG  10/07/19 F3 

  

 

                                         The Forest School Team (Mrs A Grote, Mrs J Saunders & Mrs S Cardus) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Dance Club 

 

There are still a few places available (Form 2 to Upper 6 children) 

 

If you would like your child to have the opportunity to learn to dance, build confidence, have fun 

and perform at Bingley Arts Centre to a sell-out audience in June 2019, please see Mrs Hudson 

ASAP! 

 

 

 

FOOTSTEPS 18 DVD 

 

I know that some people missed out on getting a dvd after the last show. I have just a few 

spares. They are £17 (cash please) and will be sold on a first come first served basis. 

Please see Mrs Hudson if you are interested.  Many thanks. 

 

Mrs J Hudson 

 

YOUNG VOICES Reminder for Parents of Children in F4 to U6 

 

We still have a few places available for Junior pupils to attend the Young Voices concert at the 

Sheffield FYLDSA arena, on Tuesday January 15th 2019.  This is an amazing opportunity for all 

children who love singing to join with approx. 5000 other voices in an arena concert as part of a 

massed choir.  

 

The massed choir, of which your child can be a member, will sing a variety of music with amazing 

artists, from all different backgrounds.   The song list for the concert includes 2 songs from 

Disney's Moana, a medley from Greatest Showman, Viva la Vida by Coldplay and lots of others. 

There will be opportunities for songs to be practised at school this term and at home using 

online resources. Family and friends can attend the concert as members of the audience.  For 

further information about the event contact me via the School Office or look at        

www.youngvoices.co.uk/for-parents/ 

 

If your child is currently in F4-U6 and would like to attend then please complete a form and 

return to Mrs Wright by Friday September 21
st

 (Mrs Wright has the form in the office). 

 

Mrs C Lorimer 

 

 

Thank You! 

 

To all the children and families through school who have donated books, toys (both indoor and 

outdoor), games and dressing up clothes for the children through school.  They are very much 

appreciated by us all. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 



 


